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Mayor Administers Oath of Office to new 

Glen Cove Volunteer Fire Department Officers
Recognizes Chief Joseph Solomito Jr. for his Outstanding Service

more photos on page 2

continued on page 2

Tom Suozzi Holds Congressional Town Hall in Glen Cove

Over 150 residents discuss range of issues
 Former Glen Cove Mayor and Nassau 
County Executive Tom Suozzi, addressed 
a full house at a town hall meeting held 
on February 10 to discuss issues of 
importance to residents as he considers 
his bid to run in the 3rd congressional 
district.  Last month, Suozzi announced 
that he filed paperwork with the Federal 
Election Commission (FEC) and would 
explore running for the seat being vacated 
by Rep. Steve Israel, who announced his 
retirement from Congress in January.
  “I’m overwhelmed by the turnout 

we received tonight,” said Suozzi.  
“Everyone was very engaged and it was 
a great discussion on important issues.  
We have a lot of work to do, but tonight 
was a great start.”
  Suozzi kicked off the meeting by 
stating he wouldn’t be considering this 
run if not for the surprise retirement of 
Israel and acknowledged the excellent 
work he has done in Congress; while 
he was a leader on national issues, he 

At the recent City of Glen Cove 
Volunteer Fire Department (GCVFD) 
Installation Dinner,  Glen Cove Mayor 
Reggie Spinello had the honor of 
recognizing outgoing GCVFD Chief 
Joseph Solomito Jr. and administering 
the oath of office to new Chief Philip 
Wm. Grella and his 1st Assistant 
Chief-Robert F. Marino, 2nd Assistant 
Chief Marvin Tate and 3rd Assistant 
Chief Robert Retoske followed by the 
Department Officers. Mayor Spinello 
also congratulated the new Board of 
Fire Commissioners including Ex-
Chief David Backus, Ex-Chief Michael 
J. Maher, Patrick Hall, Carl Sederholt, 
Michael Colangelo, Brian Pemberton, 
Robert Budzenski, Thomas Underhill 
and Theodore Valeo Jr. and extended his 
appreciate to the dinner committee for an 
outstanding job staging the ceremony and 
dinner. “We are most fortunate to have in 
the City of Glen Cove a dedicated group 
of volunteer firefighters who are on call 
24/7 and put their lives on the line to 
selflessly protect the lives of others in 
our community,” said Mayor Spinello.

Mayor Spinello administers Oath of Office to the full GCVFD Company
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always looked out for the best interests 
of his constituents.
  Being in the private sector for the 
past six years has given Suozzi a new 
perspective and he said he shares the 
frustrations of many others by the lack of 
progress and cooperation in Washington 
and the general mistrust in government 
and politicians.
 
“Let’s face it, Washington is broken and 
needs to be shaken up,” said Suozzi.
 
 Prior to the meeting Suozzi had asked 
residents to complete a survey that was 
mailed and also posted on his website, 
suozzi2016.com, and those questions 

formed the basis of the evenings 
discussion.  Among the issues raise 
were income inequality, the high cost of 
college education, and the struggles of 
middle class families and seniors.
  Suozzi said that he is still not decided 
if he will run, but will continue to talk to 
residents of the district and consult again 
with his family and make a firm decision 
soon. Additional town halls will be held 
over the next few months throughout 
the district. Information about these 
and other events will be posted on 
suozzi2016.com, as well has Suozzi’s  
Facebook and Twitter.

Photo credit:  Tony Gallego

The Church Of St. Rocco Hosts A 

Presentation Of Faith & Forgiveness
An Inspiring Story From One Of New York City's 

Finest, Detective Steven Mcdonald

If you want to experience a story that will touch the very core of your soul, 
come and hear Detective McDonald's story about how he forgave a 15-year 
old boy for shooting him 3 times, leaving him confined to a wheelchair and 
breathing only with the help of a respirator for the rest of his life.

  DATE:      Wednesday, March 2
  TIME:       7:00 pm
  PLACE:    Church of St. Rocco

You will leave this hour presentation amazed and in tears.  Perhaps we will all 
be inspired to learn from Detective McDonald and do our own forgiving this 
Lenten Season.

Convenient Kayak Storage Now 

Available at Glen Cove City Boat Ramp

Get Your Application in Today

For Glen Cove residents who are thinking about Spring and the 

upcoming watersports season, the City of Glen Cove’s Parks and 

Recreations Department is pleased to announce that kayak storage 

spaces  are now available for rental at the Glen Cove Municipal Boat 

Ramp.  These limited spaces are available for a $90 annual fee and 

permits year round storage.  Space is limited, and permits are issued on 

a first come first serve basis.

Kayak storage is for Glen Cove residents only, and proof of residency 

is required.  If approved, a permit sticker will be issued and your 

kayak can be conveniently stored on the City owned rack for one year.  

Owners are required to provide their own cable and lock to secure the 

kayak to the storage rack.  Permits are issued at the Glen Cove Parks 

& Recreation Department Office, Room 206, in Glen Cove’s City Hall 

weekdays from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.  The application form is available on 

Glen Cove’s city website at www.glencove-li.us
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 Members of Connolly School’s Student 
Council created handmade cards, puzzles 
and crafts for Nassau County veterans in 
honor of Valentine’s Day.
 Under the guidance of advisers Susan 
Stanco and Monique Vaccaro, students 
took part in the Valentine’s for Vets 
program, writing heartfelt notes to local 
veterans to thank them for their service 
to the country. The children used a 
variety of craft items to create the cards, 
including red paper doilies, heart-shaped 
stickers and candy canes, which were 
glued together as heart decorations. The 
students also decorated puzzles with 
messages and pictures for the servicemen 
and women.    
 Stanco said the students were thrilled 
to send messages to Nassau County 
veterans and were happy to show thanks 
to those who sacrificed for our country.   

Valentine’s for Veterans
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 The North Shore Kiwanis Club host 
many programs of interest and awareness 
for its members and visiting guests.  On 
Thursday February 11th  at the Swan Club, 
the guest speaker was Mr. Adam Wiener, 
a Sea Cliff resident, and representing the 
Long Island Counsel on Alcohol & Drug 
Dependence,  who gave a riveting and eye 
opening talk regarding drug abuse here 
on Long Island.  His message addressed 
the addictive climate of our times and 
explained how his organization provides 
attention to individuals, families and 
children.  The Kiwanis Club thanks Mr. 
Wiener  for his dedication and commends 
his organization for the great work they 
are doing to give  help and bring hope 
to those struggling with addiction.  L 
to R: Kiwanian Bob Tabor, committee 
program chair person;  guest speaker 
Adam Wiener, holding his certificate 
of appreciation from the Kiwanis Club; 
and acting Kiwanis President Julia Salat.  
For more information on the North Shore 
Kiwanis Club please visit their  website: 
nskiwanis.org

The North Shore Kiwanis Club Welcomes Adam Wiener To The Dias

 Mayor Spinello joined League Coordinator Lou Larice and Parks & Recreation Director Darcy Belyea at the recent St. Rocco’s 
CYO basketball awards dinner. Each year this league does an outstanding job in teaching youngsters core basketball skills and 
underscoring the importance of good sportsmanship. Head Coach Mike Zangari worked with over 60 Pre-K and Kindergarten 
children this season. Each player was presented with a participation trophy as part of the awards dinner festivities.

St. Rocco’s CYO Basketball Hosts Awards Dinner
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More Waterfront Concerns
 
To the Editor,
 Late last month I attended the gathering 
in Sea Cliff sponsored by the Committee 
for a Sustainable Waterfront.  It was 
quite an eye-opener not only because 
of the overflow crowd of supporters 
attending but even more so because of 
the more detailed renderings of just 
what is planned for the Garvies Point 
redevelopment.   These depicted all the 
structures that are to be built including a 
significant number of smaller residential 
apartment buildings that appear to have 
been flying under the radar.  Putting 
them together with the two eleven story 
monstrosities and their eleven hundred 
plus apartments, easily 5,000 or more 
people could someday be calling Glen 
Cove their home and very abruptly at 
that.  That would be a good thing if you 
asked Reggie Spinello.  It would not 
be a good thing if you asked anyone in 
Western Europe who is dealing with 
providing for the humanitarian needs of 
millions of desperate immigrants.
 Immigration is a very contentious 
issue in the world today and in our 
country too.  Now the people coming to 
the Glen Cove waterfront could never be 
considered as such but look at what they 
will encounter.  They will be sequestered 
in a very small, isolated, fifty-five acre 
enclave surrounded on three sides by 
water in Glen Cove’s hinterland, relegated 
to close quarter housing on a Superfund 
site as well with little chance of relatively 
rapid assimilation into the usual ebb and 
flow of the community.  That certainly 
is what currently describes the plight of 
the many refugees and asylum seekers 
that are pouring into Europe from the 
battlefields of the Middle East and the 
deteriorating conditions and sense of 
hopelessness in many other countries.  
Certainly there are differences that are all 
too obvious and defy comparison.  Unlike 
the European countries that have to 
provide for their sustenance and survival, 
we only have to cope with the loss of 
treasured landscapes and shorelines from 
insensitive and overzealous building for 
profit, increased traffic congestion, etc.  
You know the rest
 There is something else that concerns 
me and I doubt anyone else.  I grew up 
helping my Dad who was a plumber.  I 
unloaded sewer pipe from barges on the 
creek imported from Italy in the fifties 
during the heyday of road and sewer 
construction on Long Island.  I know 
sewers.  They are indispensable and 
deserve our deepest appreciation but 
they do have limitations and at Garvies 
Point I am concerned about the number 
of toilets that will be crammed into 
that very confined fifty-five acre space, 
easily 1100 plus and possibly double that 
number.  My fear is for a perfect storm, 
an astronomical number of residents 
flushing their toilets by chance at 
precisely the same instant unleashing a 
tsunami the likes of which all of us would 

be loathe to contemplate. That might 
not be the end of it, though.  The city 
could get wind of this and decide, likely 
or not, this can’t be allowed to happen.  
One possible solution and I don’t like 
mentioning it but knowing how the city 
decides things, might be alternating flush 
days.  One half the residents flush one 
day, one half the next.  Next, how do you 
prevent violations?  I’m sure someone 
could come up with a modification for 
red-light cameras making them suitable 
for bathroom use.  That would leave us 
with the unpleasant prospect of watching 
the build-up in our toilets on non-flush 
days while awaiting the arrival of the 
next authorized flush day, all this the 
result of the unrestrained overbuilding 
at Garvies Point.  I don’t think anyone 
could be faulted if their thoughts turned 
to the people responsible for this as they 
kept looking at this stuff.

Herbert S. Perry, M.D.

The Love Of A Dog

To The Editor,  
 Don’t ask me why, but three years or 
so ago, at the age 83, I adopted a one year 
old female mix-breed spayed dog from a 
private family that could no longer keep 
her. She had one ear up and a lazy ear 
down but she looked good to my old 
eyes.
  I put her in the front seat of my car to 
take her home. She immediately began to 
lick my face, put her head in my lap and 
wag her tail vigorously.  This pleasantly 
caught me by surprise. I asked myself 
“Why Me Lord?”
  She quickly became very obedient and 
loveable. When I come home she greets 
me at the door with whatever levels of 
her affections exist at the moment. She 
sits between my knees to get petted. She 
puts her feet upon my lap and looks at 
me with her beautiful eyes. The more 
stupid I talk to her the more she seems to 
love me.
  While watching TV, or resting on 
a couch, when I tell her to do so, she 
unquestioningly sits at my feet. When 
I’m in the shower she sits outside the 
bathroom door. Her loyalty and bonding 
seem to know no bounds wherever we 
might be at the moment.
  When I mention to her that I’m off to 
bed, she beats me up the stairs into the 
middle of the bed. The drama that unfolds 
thereafter either involves me sleeping in 
a fetal position, sharing a pillow with her, 
or constantly being amusingly awakened 
as she tries to change cuddling locations. 
Admittedly, this is not for all people and/
or all dogs, but is OK with me and my 
dog at this time of my life.
  I often ask myself “How and why 
does this dog provide so much love and 
comfort to an old retired Sergeant-Major 
of Marines and Police Officer who is 
now 86 years old?” For those of us who 
are in our late years fortunate enough to 
have the space and ability to own, train, 
properly care for, and share our lives 

with a dog, I hope most of your readers 
might agree that it is a gift from heaven 
above.

Bob Pemberton
Ma, Ms

Where’s Waldo?

To The Editor,
 “Where’s Waldo” is a notable series 
of illustrated children’s books by Martin 
Handford. Handford would conceal 
“Waldo,” a character who wore a red and 
white striped shirt, in various amusing 
scenes.  As finding Waldo has been a 
head -scratcher, so has been locating 
Glen Cove City Councilman Efraim 
Spagnoletti at times.  Per a FOIL request, 
Spagnoletti missed three pre -council and 
two council meetings in 2015.  In 2016, 
he skipped one council meeting thus far.  
What caused Spagnoletti’s absence?
 Days after former Councilman Tony 
Gallo announced his intent to run for 
mayor, Spagnoletti hid from the Mar. 
10 council meeting.  He was missing 
in action at the Apr. 21 pre -council.  It 
was the same day that Mike Bruschini 
and I raised questions about “strange 
similarities” in the councilman’s 
writings and an anonymous profile on 
the Internet.  Spagnoletti seemed to 
place pizza over politics on Aug. 18.  He 
was supposedly seen at a local pizzeria 
instead of the pre -council.  As his council 
colleagues discussed the 2016 budget at 
the Oct. 6 pre -council, Spagnoletti was 
away.  Perhaps his most mysterious 

absence occurred on Nov. 24. Social 
media commentators speculated that he 
took a “selfie” at a Donald Trump rally 
held that day in Myrtle Beach, South 
Carolina.  If true, why would he miss a 
council meeting for a political event in 
another state? Maybe a photo op trumped 
doing his duty.
 In an ideal world, Spagnoletti would 
owe the taxpayer a portion of his 
councilman’s salary for the curious 
absences; however, there is no legal 
requirement to attend a specified number 
of council or pre council meetings under 
the Glen Cove City Charter. The charter 
states, “The City Council shall meet in 
Council chambers on the second and 
fourth Tuesday of each month except 
June, July, August and September when 
they shall meet on the fourth Tuesday” 
(Art. VII, § C7 9).
 The council should adopt an 
attendance ordinance for its members 
lest it face a runaway representative as 
happened in the City of Bangor, Maine.  
In 2015, a Bangor City councilwoman 
moved to Florida but still owned a home 
in Bangor.  She never officially resigned 
her seat and just stopped showing up 
to meetings.  As a result, the council 
scrambled to establish attendance rules.  
Until there are rules on appearing at 
meetings, some will continue to ask, 
“Where’s Spagnoletti?”

Sincerely,
Robert Germino

Are you struggling with:

•฀Jumping

•฀Door฀Dashing

•฀Destructive฀Behavior

•฀Pulling฀on฀Leash

•฀Separation฀Anxiety

•฀Aggression
Ask About Our Puppy Package!

Check out our newly designed website!
Back2BalanceTraining.com

Call now for more information
516.330.1833
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By Kevin C. Horton
It’s correctly named… “Aquatopia!” Camel-

back Resorts indoor waterpark is the big-

gest indoor Waterpark in the Northeast and 

a short driving distance from Long Island 

located in beautiful Tannersville PA.

Lets start with the main attraction for the 

young and the young at heart- the water-

park. It’s a massive 125,000 square-foot, 

multi-level indoor waterpark that is kept at a 

constant 84-degrees. 

 Aquatopia features seven pools, 12 

slides including the “Venus Slyde Trap” 

(a big hit for our group) the first Aqua-

Sphere-Manta slide of its kind in the World, 

as well as the “Storm Chaser”- the longest 

indoor water-coaster in the U.S….  Bottom 

line, lots and lots of activities for the entire 

family. Lines? Almost non-existent with so 

many attractions available everyone gets to 

ride within a short period of time.

Lots More Besides Waterpark

 Ooooh, but there is lots more besides 

a fabulous waterpark. The 1000’ Dual Zip 

Line, Mountain Coaster, Mountain Seg-

ways, and TreeTop Adventure Courses are 

all available for the brave… 

 Discover adventure at Camelback 

Mountain Adventures’ zip lines, adventure 

courses and mountain rides! Cross rope 

bridges, fly across zip lines and climb cargo 

nets throughout the 100 aerial obstacle ad-

venture courses. Zoom down the whipping 

curves and drops of the Mountain Coaster, 

and race your friends and family down 

Camelback Mountain on the Twin Zip-

Flyers! The possibilities for excitement and 

thrills on the adventure courses are endless, 

and adventures are appropriate for children 

of all ages. 

 This is truly the type of resort fami-

lies will continue to return to. A weekend 

stay, which is reasonably priced, simply 

isn’t enough time to experience everything. 

Plus the possibilities of skiing, outlet shop-

ping, etc… you’re going to have to return, 

again and again- but you’ll want to! 

Camelback Mountain is located at:

243 Resort Drive

Tannersville, PA

570-629-1663, PA 18372570.629.1663

www.camelbackmountainadventures.com

It’s “Aquatopia!” a
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photos courtesy of Camelback Resorts

ia!” and a whole lot more
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Dr.฀King’s฀Legacy฀Through฀The฀Eyes฀of฀Youth
 

By Victoria R. Crosby
 

Through the eyes of youth the legacy of truth
must march on, for future generations must know the tribulations

of those who went before,
as those who forget the past, will never be free at last,

but will be doomed to repeat the patterns of defeat for evermore.
What kind of world will future generations inherit,

will it be one of unified merit,
or will we still be judging on ethnicity

and fearful of diversity?
 

Over the years this country has seen,
people of many backgrounds who have been
persecuted because of the color of their skin

 or their native origin;
African,฀Irish,฀Japanese,

and฀now฀an฀influx฀of฀refugees.
  

Do฀we฀live฀by฀the฀words฀on฀the฀Statue฀of฀Liberty.
Give me your poor yearning to be free,

or do we reject them out of fear,
and say we don’t want their kind here?

 
Prayerful, peaceful demonstration,

not angry mobs of devastation,
is how injustice is overcome,

and฀peaceful฀co-existence฀is฀won.
We must teach our children so that they understand
that non violent protests are what Dr. King planned,

following the philosophy of his theology
to love our enemies, as hard as that may seem,

yet it is the only way to fulfill the Rev. Dr.’s dream.
 

© Copyright 2015 Victoria Crosby All Rights Reserved

The Glen Cove Arts Council is seeking a skilled volunteer to 

create and maintain an exciting website. You would be helping 

spread the word about the work we do, and performing

a service to the community.

If you are a student with strong computer skills we could use your 

help.

GCAC is a non-profit 501c3 charity that helps expose North Shore 

youth to the arts by visits to Nassau County Museum of Art, 

Tilles Center for theater, opera and ballet, and offers scholarships 

to talented youth in the arts to study painting at the Long Island 

Academy of Fine Art in Glen Cove.

If you would like to help, please contact  GCartscouncil@aol.

com 

GCAC Seeks Webmaster

 Turning Point Marriage and Family Therapy, PC opened its doors recently with a 
ribbon cutting at 50 School Street.
 The event sponsored by the Chamber of Commerce had Mayor Reggie Spinello 
cutting the ribbon and giving a warm welcome on this chilly day.  Welcome 
certificates were given by the City, Legislator Delia Deriggi-Whitton, the city BID 
office, Chamber of Commerce and Senator Charles Lavine. (photo by Tab Hauser) 

Community Welcomes Turning Point

 The Roslyn Warriors Aktion Club is 
sponsored by the North shore Kiwanis 
club and assisted by the North shore key 
Club.  Making Valentine’s Day cards 
was the focus for the February  meeting.   
Some cards were made and given to 
a special person  and other cards were 

  The  Roslyn Warriors Aktion Club 

Takes Heart For Valentine’s Day

made for senior citizens. We had  lots of 
fun and plenty of action from the Roslyn 
Warriors Club.  Pictured are the Aktion 
Club and  North Shore key Club members 
Rebecca Winski & jade Nichols. joining  
hands for service.
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Honoring Valentines Day
North Shore Inn staff ready to hand out the Valentine's bags to the soup kitchen guests made by Sunday School children from St John's of Lattingtown Episcopal Church in Locust Valley.

 Calling all young people with a gift for 
music who live or go to school on Nassau 
County’s North Shore.  Do you like to 
sing or play an instrument?  Would you 
like to perform before a panel of judges 
for prize money or for a chance to 
perform this summer at a special concert 
in Glen Cove’s Morgan Memorial Park? 
Morgan Park Summer Music Festival 
is gearing up for the 44th Annual 
Young Performers Talent Competition.  
Auditions, which will be held on Saturday, 
April 16 from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm, are 
at St. Paul’s Episcopal Church located 
at 28 Highland Avenue, Glen Cove.  In 
order to compete, an application must be 
received no later than Thursday, March 
17.   This year’s competition is open to 
talented vocalists or instrumentalists 
between the ages of 10 and 19.  Three 
prizes will be awarded:  The Senior 
Musician Award (Age 15-19), $1,000; 
The Junior Musician Award (Age 10-
14), $500 and The Honorable Mention 
Award (Age 10-19), $500.   Winners 
must be available to perform at Morgan 
Park Summer Music Festival on Sunday, 
July 10 at 7:30 pm and will receive their 
prizes at the conclusion of the concert.  
Selected contestants may also be invited 
to perform at the July 10 concert.  At the 
April 16 auditions, applicants are asked 
to perform two pieces in contrasting 
styles (e.g.:  classical, jazz, pop, etc.) and 
are expected to bring their own live or 
recorded accompaniment.  A piano will 
be available for use by contestants. 
 The Young Performers Talent 
Competition is a wonderful opportunity 

Calling Young Performers with a Gift for Music

March 17 is the Deadline for Registering for

The 2016 Marguerite Suozzi Young Performers Talent Competition
for young people who are interested in 
pursuing a career in music to perform 
before a select jury and/or on stage 
before a large audience.  Past winners 
of the competition include actress/
singer Nikki Blonsky who starred in 
“Hairspray” with John Travolta, Locust 
Valley resident Alexis Kende, who along 
with her two sisters performed for Pope 

John Paul II at St. Peter’s Basilica in 
Rome, and many others who went on 
to have distinguished careers as music 
educators, composers and performers. 
Thursday, March 17 is the deadline for 
the receipt of applications for this year’s 
Young Performers Talent Competition.  
To download an application, visit http://
www.morganparkmusic.org.

Important dates to remember:

March 17..... Deadline to apply for Young 
Performers Competition
April 16........Young Performers 
Competition
July 10......... Young Performers Concert 
at Morgan Park Summer Music Festival.  
Winners must be available to perform.

PHOTO CAPTION:  Applications are now due for the 44th Annual Morgan Park Summer Music Festival Young Performers Talent Competition.  

All budding musicians between the ages of 10 and 19, who live or go to school on Nassau County’s North Shore are invited to participate in this 

year’s competition.  Three cash prizes will be awarded to the winners.  Applications are due by Thursday, March 17 and may be downloaded 

at http://www.morganparkmusic.org.  Photo of the 2015 winners courtesy of Tab Hauser.
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North Shore 
Monuments
Plaques and Sandblasting

QUALITY WORKMANSHIP 
FOR FOUR GENERATIONS

Quality Granite In All Colors
Work done in all cemeteries

759-2156
Showroom: 

677 Cedar Swamp Rd.
Brookville, N.Y. 11545
Mon-Fri: 10am to 6pm

Saturdays 4pm  (closed Sunday)

Obituaries
Ronald฀Lamb

Lamb, Ronald W. of Locust Valley, NY 
on February 8, 2016 at the age of 83.  
Beloved husband of Martha.  Loving 
father of Michael (Maria), Linda (Mark)
Berbig, Martha (Gary) Wirth, Barry 
(Colleen), and the late Kevin (Stephanie).  
Cherished grandfather of Jesse, Justin, 
Dana Berbig; Matthew, Sean Pettersen, 
Ava Rose, Jake Lamb, Michael, James 
Bouschor.  Dear brother of Patricia Long 
and the late Barry Lamb. Memorial 
Mass 10 am Saturday, St. Gertrude’s R. 
C. Church, Bayville, NY.  Contributions 
may be made to St. Jude’s Children’s 
Research Hospital, 501 St Jude Place, 
Memphis, TN 38105.  www.whitting.
com 

Ruth Monory
Monory, Ruth (Jean)  of Locust Valley, 
NY (formerly of Jamaica,NY) on  
February 9, 2016. Beloved wife of the 
late Marcel O. Monory. Devoted mother 
of Claudia (late husband Armando), 
Yvonne (Manny) and Michelle (Ralf). 
Cherished  grandmother of twelve and 
great grandmother of eleven. Services 
were held  at Trinty Lutheran Church, 
Glen Cove. McLaughlin Kramer Megiel 
Funeral Home.

Dorothy Grell
Grell, Dorothy L. of Glenwood Landing, 
NY on Nov. 30, 2014.  Beloved wife of 
William ¨Bill¨.  Loving mother of Jeff 
and Tracey (Gus). Funeral at the funeral 
home.  Interment East Hillside Cemetery, 
Old Brookville, NY.  Arrangements by 
Whitting Funeral Home.
 

Ingrid Feingold
Feingold, Ingrid Jenny (Nee Olsson) 
of Glen Head, NY on Feb. 10, 2016.  
Beloved wife of Richard.  Loving 
mother of Aaron John and Kari Lisa.  
Beloved mother-in-law of Lauren Gayle.  
Dear sister of Asta Mangan.  She is 
also survived by many nieces, nephews 
and cousins.  Service at Our Savior’s 
Lutheran Church, 16 Glenwood Rd., 
Glen Head, NY  11545.  Interment 
Pinelawn Memorial Park, Farmingdale, 
NY.  Donations may be made to the 

church, the church’s Shepherd’s Fund, 
or Lutheran World Relief. Arrangements 
by Whitting Funeral Home.

Rose Familletti
FAMILLETTI, Rose. Born in Oyster Bay. 
Resided in Glen Cove. Age 91 on Feb 13. 
2016. Wife of the late Joseph. Mother of 
Philip (Kimberly) and Adrienne Kerekes 
(John). Grandmother of Philip, Kristine, 
Cynthia, Jenna and Christopher. Great-
grandmother of Carmine, Sabrina and 
Samantha. Also survived by several 
nieces and nephews. Reposed at Dodge-
Thomas Funeral Home, Glen Cove.  
Interment Holy Rood Cemetery. www.
DodgeThomas.com

Vincent Votino
Votino, Vincent of Glen Cove on February 
16, 2016. Beloved husband of the late 
Louise M. Devoted father of Pasquale 
(Joyce). Loving grandfather of Jennifer 
and Alison. Great grandfather of Emmet 
and Jacob. Funeral Mass at the Church of 
St. Rocco. McLaughlin Kramer Megiel 
Funeral Home. Interment Locust Valley 
Cemetery.

June฀Liantonio
Liantonio, June of Glen Cove on Feb 
16, 2016 (Secretary for many years 
Glen Cove Middle School). Beloved 
wife of  Vito. Devoted mother of  Susan, 
Anita (Ron) Cocchiola and Jeanne 
(Dave) Fennes. Loving grandmother of  
Kristopher, Dan, Stephanie, Erik, Carley 
and great grandmother of Carmella and 
Peyton. The family will receive friends 
Friday 3-5, 7-9 pm at McLaughlin 
Kramer Megiel Funeral Home 220 Glen 
Street. Glen Cove.  Funeral Mass at the 
Church of St. Patrick Saturday 9:45 AM. 
Interment Holy Rood Cemetery.

Harry฀James฀Norton฀
Mr. Harry James “Jim” Norton, of 
Huntington and formerly of Locust 
Valley, NY age 59. Beloved husband 
of Mena. Loving father of Ariella and 
James. Cherished son of Judy and Harry 
Norton. Dear brother of Jeffrey (Maria) 
and George. Jim grew up in Locust 
Valley and is a graduate of Locust Valley 
High School and then Jacksonville 
University. He was an avid golfer. He had 
a wonderful outgoing and charismatic 
personality that made him loved by so 
many. His loving and selfless character 
touched so many, and he will be deeply 
missed. 
Arrangements entrusted to Dodge-
Thomas Funeral Home of Glen Cove. 
Funeral service will be at St. Paul’s 
Episcopal Church: 28 Highland Road, 
Glen Cove on Wednesday February 
17th at 11am. Interment private. In lieu 
of flowers, donations may be made 
to the Michael J. Fox Foundation for 
Parkinson’s Research or to the Church. 
www.DodgeThomas.com

This week’s celebrity was born Jonah 
Marcus Weidenfeld, in Buffalo, N.Y., on 
Jan.3, 1917, and reared in Akron, Ohio. 
He made his first amateur appearance 
in local stage productions at the age of 
fifteen, Though aspiring to be an actor, he 
worked at many different jobs during the 
1930s, including selling beauty products 
and lingerie. After moving to Cleveland, 
Ohio, he began a career in vaudeville 
and burlesque, traveling widely before 
landing a role on Broadway. In 1942, he 
made his Broadway debut “The Moon 
is Down”, based on the John Steinbeck 
book of the same name, followed by a 

successful performance in the role of a 
sanitarium orderly in the popular play 
about a larger than man, invisible leoprid, 
“Harvey.” He would later reprise his role 
in the 1950 film version with Jimmy 
Stewart and the 1972 TV movie.
In 1947, our celebrity made his film 
debut in a small part in the film noir 
“Kiss of Death” with Victor Mature 
and Brian Donlevy. The actor, Richard 
Widmark, also had his film debut in 
this movie as the sadistic killer who is 
remembered for strapping an elderly 
woman, “Mrs. Rizzo”, into a wheel chair 
with an electrical cord and throwing her 
down a flight of steps. During the 1950s, 
our celebrity began landing roles on TV 
shows, including appearances in Danny 
Thomas’ “Make Room for Daddy” and 
Peter Lawford’s “Dear Phoebe”. In 
1954, he landed a semi-regular role as 
“Cagey Calhoun” on “Private Secretary” 
starring Ann Sothern and Don Porter. He 
also appeared in “Designing Woman” 
(1957) with Gregory Peck and Lauren 
Bacall and “Marjorie Morningstar” with 
Gene Kelly and Natalie Wood.

Correct Callers
Rich Reynolds, Don Adams, Mario 
Moccia, Will and Babs Hutchins, Ro-
berta Pezza

 

 The Glen Cove After 3 program 
has kicked off its second cycle of the 
school year.  The Cradle of Aviation 
Museum will be offering new activities, 
focusing on different aspects of science.  
In February students will learn about 
Physics through experiments. For March, 
the children will learn about Aerospace.  
April will bring Stars and Planets, with 
a star lab for the children.  In May, the 
Museum will demonstrate how difficult 
it is to live in space. Starting on March 
29th,   the Cradle of Aviation will offer 
a Science Exploration Program to our 
Second Graders.
 Children will also be offered cooking, 
art, drama, Zumba, Positive Youth 
programs and Life Skills Training by 
SAFE.  We here at Glen Cove After 3 are 
about choice and are happy to fulfill our 
participants and parents suggestions.
 On January 26th at our winter 
showcase, we handed out parent/student 
surveys.  The responses indicated that 

Glen Cove Youth Bureau Presents…

Youth, News & Views

Glen Cove After 3!
middle school students missed cooking.  
Consequently, cooking was added to the 
middle school options for this cycle. 
 The January showcase was an 
opportunity for our talented students to 
show off their newly learned skills to their 
family members and community friends.   
The theme for the year is the Olympics.  
Our first cycle themed “Ancient Olympics” 
consisted of table presentations from 
ancient time Greece.  The students from 
all 4 schools created projects and displays 
based on this theme.  
 Our students continued to awe their 
parents by singing Brave, doing a 
choreographed Zumba routine, as well as 
performed a play by David Shannon “A 
Bad Case Of The Stripes”.
 We hope to see parents at our spring 
showcase, as the students continue to 
work hard!
 Come see what all the buzz is about and 
what makes Glen Cove After 3 
THE BEST EXPERIENCE IN TOWN!
 Glen Cove After 3 is available to all 
students of Glen Cove ranging in grades 
K-8th.  Glen Cove After 3 is a School 
Aged Child Care (SACC) New York State 
Licensed program.
 Applications for our School year and 
summer program are available at all of the 
schools in the district, the GCA3 office 
located at 1 School Street Suite 303A and 
at The Glen Cove Youth Bureau located 
at 128B Glen Street in Glen Cove.  For 
more information please call the Glen 
Cove After 3 office at (516) 277-1303. 



Page 13Gold Coast GazetteWeek of February 18, 2016

For Gazette advertising

information call

671-2360

Dear Great Book Guru,  
The winds are howling, the rains are 
torrential, the schools are closed- a 
perfect day for a good mystery…Can 
you recommend one?  
Mystery Maven

Dear Mystery Maven,  
I just finished  Donna Leon’s  FALLING 
IN LOVE. This is Leon’s 24th 
“Commissario Guido Brunetti mystery 
and while not as fine as some of her 
others, it is always great fun to be back 
in majestic, magical Venice with Guido 
Brunetti.  All twenty four of these novels 
are set in present day Venice and while 
there is usually an attempted murder 
or two, their appeal lies largely in the  
characters of Brunetti, a world weary 
lover of opera, fine food and  wines, and 
the Greek philosophers-  his  university 
professor wife who is an expert on 
the novels of   Henry James- and his 
colorfully described co-workers at police 

- Ann DiPietro

headquarters: the Questura  This latest 
in the series brings back  Diva Flavia 
Petrelli whom we first met in Leon’s 
earliest novel DEATH AT LA FENICE  
. The opera star comes to her old friend 
Brunetti, bewildered by an outpouring of  
lavishly excessive gifts  of flowers and 
jewels from an unknown admirer.     If 
you haven’t read Leon before, start with 
her first and work your way through 
the series so you can see her characters 
develop and her dismay with Venetian 
politics grow.  Recommended!

 The Sea Cliff Republican Club will 
present the 2016 Isabel R. Dodd Award 
to Sea Cliff Deputy Mayor. Edward L. 
Lieberman, who was first elected to the 
village board in 2013, Ed   has been an 
energetic and effective Trustee for Sea 
Cliff, and involved in many community 
projects. The Isabel R. Dodd Award was 
established to acknowledge Mrs. Dodd’s 
many contributions and achievements 
on a village, town, county, and state 
level.  The Sea Cliff Republican Club 
will bestow the award at its annual 
President’s Dinner on Wednesday, 
March 16, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. at the Swan 
Club. Tickets for the gala are $65.00 
per person which includes a sumptuous 
dinner. John Canning, Sea Cliff Attorney 
and GOP leader, will emcee the event. 
Those wishing to attend can either phone 
671-9758, or e-mail us at Seacliffgop@
gmail.com for further information.
 
CAPTION: (left to right) Sea Cliff Republican 

Executive Leader John Canning, Deputy 

Mayor Edward L. Lieberman, and Sea Cliff 

Republican President Colin Bell.

Sea฀Cliff฀GOP฀Honors฀Sea฀Cliff฀Deputy฀Mayor฀Edward฀L.฀

Lieberman฀at฀March฀16,฀2016฀Dinner

Glen฀Cove฀Women’s฀Softball฀League฀

to Host Open Meeting in Anticipation 

of 2016 Season

The City of Glen Cove Department of Parks & Recreation is looking 

for interested players and established teams to join Glen Cove’s 2016 

Women’s Softball League. 

A general league meeting will be held February 24th at 7:00 PM 

in the Main Chambers of Glen Cove City Hall (9 Glen Street, Glen 

Cove).  “If you are interested in joining a team, forming your own 

team, or league sponsorship opportunities, I encourage you to attend 

this information session,” said Darcy Belyea, Parks & Recreation 

Director.  Topics to be discussed include registration, non-resident 

fees, team sponsorship opportunities, and other pertinent league 

information. 

The 12 game regular season is scheduled to begin in early May 

and will conclude with a short post-season playoff tournament.  All 

games will be held at John Maccarone Memorial Stadium.  Players 

must be 18 years of age or older and Glen Cove residency is not 

required. 

For more information or to register, please contact the Department 

of Parks & Recreation at 516-676-3766.  
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Classifieds
Gold Coast

Auto Donations

Donate your car to Wheels For 
Wishes, benefiting Make-A-
Wish.  We offer free towing 
and your donation is 100% tax 
deductible.  Call 631-317-2014 
Today!

Help Wanted

Can You Dig It? Heavy 
Equipment Operator Career! We 
Offer Training and Certifications 
Running Bulldozers, Backhoes 
and Excavators. Lifetime 
Job Placement. VA Benefits 
Eligible! 1-866-362-6497

AIRLINE CAREERS Start Here 
ñGet trained as FAA certified 
Aviation Technician. Financial 
aid for qualified students. Job 
placement assistance. Call AIM 
for free information 866-296-
7093

Land For Sale

CATSKILL MOUNTAIN 
ABSOLUTE LAND 
LIQUIDATION! FEB 20th 
& 21st! 34 Tracts from 3 to 
39 acres Examples: 5 acres- 
$24,900 20 acres- $59,900
31 acres- $89,900 2 æ Hours 
from NY City, Extraordinary 
Mountain Views, Trout streams, 
Apple Trees,

Old Barn, Covered Riding 
Arena, Clear title, All 
Governmental Approvals in 
Place! Terms available! Call 
888-905-8847 to register or go 
to NewYorkLandandlakes.com 
to take the virtual tour.

Vacation Rentals

OCEAN CITY, MARYLAND. 
Best selection of affordable 
rentals. Full/ partial weeks. Call 
for FREE brochure. Open daily. 
Holiday Resort Services. 1-800-
638-2102. Online reservations: 
www.holidayoc.com

Consider a 
Low Vision Evaluation
Diabetic Retinopathy

Stargardt’s Disease

516-794-0704

Call Steven Schoenbart, O.D.
Low Vision Optometrist 

MACULAR DEGENERATION?

Glaucoma

Stroke

www.SchoenbartVisionCare.com

Your Homeownership Partner

1-800-382-HOME(4663)
www.sonyma.org

PUBLIC NOTICE
Notice
Nassau Country Club, 30 St. 
Andrews Lane, Glen Cove 
has applied for Glen Cove 
City Council approval to host 
a private fireworks display 
Saturday May 28, 2016 at 9:00 
PM.  (Rain date: Sunday May 
29, 2016).  The show will last 
approximately 20 minutes.
------------------------------------x

LEGAL NOTICE
 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC 
HEARING:
NOICE IS HEREBY GIVEN 
that a Public Hearing shall be 
held on Tuesday February 23, 
2016, at 7:30 p.m. in the Council 
Chambers at Glen Cove City 
Hall, 9 Glen Street,
Glen Cove, New York, to 

discuss Local Law 01-2016, 
amending Section 280-28, 
Powers and duties, of the Code 
of Ordinance, Zoning Code of 
the City of Glen Cove, to allow 
for an expeditious procedure for 
rendering of decisions of the 
Board of Zoning Appeals.
All interested parties will be 
given an opportunity to be 
heard.

Tina Pemberton
City Clerk
------------------------------------x
PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that 
a PUBLIC HEARING will be 
held by the Planning Board of 
the City of Glen Cove on March 
I , 2016 at 7:30 p.m. at Council 
Chambers, City Hall, 9 Glen 
Street, Glen Cove, New York, 
when all interested persons 
will be given an opportunity 
to express their views on the 
following application:
 
L I V I N G S T O N  
DEVELOPMENT CORP., 
the applicant, is seeking site 
plan and subdivision approval 
from the Planning Board to 
permit the development ·of 
approximately 3.96 acres of 
land with  176 residential 
condominiums units and related 
improvements pursuant to 
Section 280-73.3 of the City 
Code, “Glen Cove Avenue 
Redevelopment  Incentive 
Overlay (RIO-GCA) District”. 
Sixteen (16) of the proposed 
residential condominium units 
will be affordable housing units 

pursuant to Sections 245-24.2 
and 280-75 of the City Code, 
“Inclusionary Housing
Requirement”.

The property is located on the 
easterly side of Glen Cove 
Avenue, both north and south 
of Craft Avenue, and north of 
Ralph W. Young Ave., and is 
designated as section 21, block 
244, lots 55, 60 and 66, and 
section 21, block 38, and lots 
152, 196, 202 and 203 on the 
Land and Tax Maps of Nassau  
County.
 
The above application is on file 
at the Office of the Planning 
Board at the above address 
where it may be seen during 
regular hours of the usual 
business days until the time of 
the hearing.
Thomas Scott Chairman
Dated: February 12, 2016
------------------------------------x
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SLAND TAXI

500N Broadway
Ste. 231

Jericho, NY 11753
(516) 676-0070

Fax: (516) 676-0258

ANYTIME- ANYWHERE

516-671-0707
24 Hour Door to Door service

All Airports ~ Credit Cards Accepted ~ 

Medicaid Accepted

Drivers wanted on all shifts

M
I
D

Ray’s Towing

516-676-7791
Serving the North Shore and beyond

Specialists in Recovery and 
Heavy Equipment Moving

500N Broadway
Ste. 231

Jericho, NY 11753
(516) 676-0070

Fax: (516) 676-0258

Johnson฀Construction฀Corp.฀

516-375-8954
General contractors and builders

Additions, Alterations, Kitchens, Bath-
rooms, Residential and Commercial
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 Students in Meghan Murray and 
Janet Durso’s class at Deasy School 
have committed to performing acts of 
kindness throughout the entire month of 
February.
 The class began by making Valentine's 
Day cards for veterans. The students have 
also been working hard to help others 
in their classroom and use kind words 
throughout the day to encourage their 
friends, as well as say hello to adults 
and peers when walking in the hallway, 
among many other things.
The children took time to make cards 
for their classmates, each with a special 
compliment inside, and also created 
valentines for their parents. At the end 
of February, the students will earn a 
certificate stating that they have been 
a "kind kid" for the month and should 
be recognized. The students have been 
motivated by this concept and their 
teachers hope that the acts of kindness 
carry over into the children’s home lives 
and situations outside of school.
 

Photo Caption: Deasy students having 

been preforming random acts of kindness 

throughout the month of February. Photo 

courtesy of the Glen Cove City School 

District

Deasy Students Demonstrate Kindness


